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Message from the Head of School
It has been fabulous this term to start to get back to normality and busy school life. This term we have 
enjoyed carrying on with our ‘Action Your Potential’ programme and learning about how short daily practice 
of reading, learning words and times tables can be the best way for your brain to remember. In the last week 
of term form groups will be pitching themselves against each other in an online timetable competition and 
a juggle off (juggling competition).

We have had a big focus on reading this term in order to get all students re-engaged with the written word. 
Our temporary librarian Mr Mountain has been talking to students about their interests and the kind of books 
they like to read. This has led to a huge re-stock of the library and we are excited to see new books arriving 
each day in the front office. 

We have also put into our day a ‘Drop Everything and Read’ session at 10:45. 
Students and staff are encouraged to read from a wide range of sources such as 
newspapers, magazines and books. We are already beginning  
to see students engaging more in choosing the material that they 
read. We will be following this up with a reading competition to 
see who has read the most pages.

On the penultimate week of term, as part of National 
numeracy week, we ran maths activities throughout the 
week:
Each registration there was a different focus, such 
as Battleships and Maths. Lessons will encourage 
students who say they don’t like maths to find 
out why this is and reassure them that maths is 
fun and doesn’t need to be scary. 

On Wednesday we had a zoom call from 
the accountancy firm KPMG focusing 
on maths at work and what skills students 
will need to have in the workplace. This 
was arranged by our Maths lead and 
catered for the needs of our students.    
Continues on page 3...

During Half Term why not log in to 
MyOn – use your Accelerated Reader 
passwords – there are hundreds of 
books on there to read!

Last day of term non-uniform 
fun at Footscray Meadows!





Message from the Head of School continued..... 

Friday 21st May was an off timetable day full of maths. Each class completed the following lessons 
throughout the day: A Team Challenge, outdoor maths, Techie maths, maths trails around the school 
and a maths shop. This was our first maths week at Cleeve Meadow School and we hope to run this 
each year. More information can be found on pages 12 & 13.

Year 9 have been taking part in a new project this term called Team London Youth Ambassadors. We 
have been really impressed with the maturity that Year 9 have demonstrated in engaging in this project, 
there is more information on page 5.

This term we have also set up our Friday afternoon clubs and the student’s enthusiasm is great to see. 
Currently we have the following clubs running:

The ‘Drop Everything and Read’ initiative 
is supported by research which shows that 
reading for as little as 10 minutes every day has 
an important impact on how well a child does at 
school. Keep a look out for what we have been 
reading throughout this newsletter

Chess club • Lego Club • Dance Club • Running Club • Gardening Club
Art and Craft Club • Football club

We look forward to being able to further extend our offer 
next year and working with the students to plan what 
projects they wish to take part in relating to these clubs.

It was great to see so many parents on Parents Evening, 
thanks for all of those parents who attended and thank 
you for your continued support.

If there are any parents who did not manage to attend 
or anyone that would like to have a follow up session with 
teachers, please contact the school office and we can 
arrange this for you.

I wish all of our families a happy and healthy half term 
break and look forward to welcoming the students back 
for the final term.
						    

Yours sincerely

Ms Juliet Morris, Head of School



Our students take their responsibilities seriously and they are 
going to show it to everybody. Here at Cleeve Meadow we 
have various groups that the children have put together to 
help their school and each other, from the Student council 
to the Eco Group, the Bus and Lunch monitors and more.

To show us all what each group does we have started to 
work on short videos about how they go about their duties 
using Adobe Digital Programmes such as Premiere Pro. So far 
everyone has had a chance to practice with putting together a mock news piece about Ca Island in 
Japan and add in music of their choosing but now some groups have even begun filming using IPads 
and Tablets both by hand and with tripods.

Student Responsibilities lead to Media Skills!

So keep an eye out for these future film makers! 
They have lots of big ideas about what they want to film next!

By the end of term we will have some amazing 
digital content that they have directed, filmed 
and edited themselves ready to show not just 
each other and you at home what it is that 
they do, but also for the students that follow 
them so that they will be ready when it’s their 
turn to take on these responsibilities.



Year 9 Team - London Young Ambassadors
What is Team London Young Ambassadors?

Since 2013, thousands of young people have improved their school and communities by setting up projects 
on issues they really care about, such as LGBTQ+, food poverty, bullying and refugees. They are also taking 
action on key Mayoral priorities, including air quality and the environment, gangs and knife crime, gender 
equality, homelessness, mental health and wellbeing, and social integration. Our year 9 class are currently 
planning an anti-bullying project and will be providing the rest of the school with details of their plans for 
volunteering oafter half term. Please see link http://bit.ly/CMSTLYA for more information.

Mrs Smith, Deputy Headteacher

Running Club
Well done to our fantastic running club members, Alfie, Ayla, Jake and Mackenzie. They have been really 
pushing themselves to build their skills and stamina through games, exercises and of most importantly of 
course, RUNNING. 

Our aim is to be able to build enough stamina to be able to run the whole way round Footscray 
Meadows in one go without stopping. We are pretty sure that the students will manage this in a few 
weeks. It is the teachers that we are worried about!

Chess Club
Chess is a game where 
you can have fun AND 

gain lifelong skills, it:

Develops perspective.
Improves memory.

Increases intelligence.
Deepens focus.

Elevates creativity.
Boosts planning skills.

Increases self-awareness.

http://bit.ly/CMSTLYA


Our tremendous topics so far this year

•	 This House believes that virtual eventing will become as 
popular, and profitable, as music streaming.

•	 This House believes that obtaining permission provides a 
strong motive to act responsibly 

•	 This House believes that government creates poverty

•	 This House believes that computer games help you improve 
your skills such as concentration, speed and accuracy.

•	 This House believes noisy classrooms negatively affect 
learning

•	 This House believes that fame is more important than 
freedom

•	 This house believes that robots will replace teachers

What a deep, sometimes defensive, sometimes decorous, delivery of debates we have had so 
far this year!   

Many opportunities to offer opinions. Orderly and original with little outcry!
Fun, feisty and forthright – never a free for all!

We welcome all abilities, every perspective, each individual!



In our life skills lessons this half term, students in Greta, Easton and Malala class 
have been learning about road safety. 

LIFESKILLS
We have been able to take trips out in the local community to practice the skills. 
Students have been able to cross small roads with minimal verbal prompting, and have been able to 
identify safe places to cross, including zebra crossings and traffic islands.

All the students have 
shown real maturity when 

out and about, and have all 
improved their road safety 
skills over the half term. 





Here are a couple of the activities the club has made this term:

Friendship bracelet - a wonderful afternoon of intertwining thread and friendly student chat.
 

Sparkling origami desk tidy’s – organisation made sparkly with Luke and others!

Art and Craft Club



Vocab lessons are becoming 
competitive…….. 
The students have been working really hard 
on their vocab, and things have taken a 
competitive turn!

Once every set of vocab words have been 
completed, students have been taking 
part in Kahoot quizzes in form classes. 

These have been very well received and 
are showing that students are working really 
hard on learning their vocab words. 

Here are the results so far

Reading competition. 
Well done to Sammie in year 8 who is the winner of the May 
reading competition. He wins a book of his choice! 

Remember to keep reading and recording pages read in 
your reading record books ready for the June competition. 

Homework
Just a reminder that weekly Maths and English homework is 
being set on Google Classroom, so please do log in to see 
what your teachers have set you.  



Positivity 2020 - Art Project 
- Inspired by the work of Ben Allen

Ben Allen is a contemporary artist, known for his 
distinctive Pop paintings, prints and graffiti artwork. 

Using complex collage techniques, his pieces create 
a dynamic mash-up of popular culture, which work 
to critique the banal and the mundane, challenge 
mainstream media values and inspire a sense of 
freedom.

www.benallenart.com



Maths Week - 17-21 May 2021 
To celebrate the week, during morning registration periods students were asked to think about the different 
places we can find numbers in our world.

On National Numeracy Day we linked up with KPGM via an online workshop to get our maths questions 
answered. These are what each class chose as their questions:

Greta - Why is Maths so difficult to know? How much of the maths you were taught 

do you really need in your work now?

Jaylen - When do you think I will need times -table in my life?

Mary Yash - Why do most students hate Maths, and yet we have to do it against our 

will. 

Easton - Tell me what you really enjoy working with numbers as it seems boring and 

not fun to me. 

Malala - What sort of maths do we need for life, if any?



On Friday we ended the celebration of numbers with five all day activities including a Team Challenge, 
Outdoor Maths, Techie Maths, Maths Shop & Maths Trail.

Team Challenge:
In the Team Challenge we used water and sand to understand measurement, units, shapes and our 
knowledge of counting.

Outdoor Maths:
In Outdoor Maths we learnt to improve our understanding of length and height in a practical manner 
while having fun outside. 

Techie Maths:
In Techie Maths we put our understanding of scaled measurement, using dimensions and making a 
useful abode to technically build a tent.

Maths Shop: 
Here in Maths Shop we used our existing knowledge of shops to help make the subject come alive. We 
set up four stores to go to and do our shopping, it’s good to do budgeting and see how different stores 
specialises in different items. Do we really need to collect change back?

Maths trail
Maths Trail put us on our feet going round every points of the school building in an attempt to find the 
secret code that opens the mystery box, thank goodness to our team work and the knowledge of grid 
references, coordinates, and thinking outside the box.



Some of the students at Cleeve Meadow have joined Dance Club this 
term. We all got together on our first session and discussed what the 
students wanted to achieve. 

They decided that they would like to show case their dance at the end 
of the summer term and to design their own costumes. 

So far they have chosen a song which is Uptown funk by Bruno Mars 
and have already put together dance moves. 

We are super proud of the students, they have shown great 
independence and team work. 

Well done, Mrs Bakewell and Miss Tasker 
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Outdoor Fun in the Sun
Thank you to Mr Iveson for putting up our new outdoor 
equipment shed!!

This is situated at the far end of the field by the rounded 
benches and most of the equipment has now arrived - this 
includes a giant kerplunk, giant dominoes and cards and a 
giant ludo board, as well as 2 sets of boules. 

The equipment was bought to keep in the fenced garden  
for use by the students who want a quieter lunch time. 
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Eco-Club 
The Eco-Club have been focusing on the Cleeve 
Meadow Garden, preparing the soil and planting 
seeds.

The Eco-Schools programme empowers students, 
raises environmental awareness, improves the school 
environment and can also lead to financial savings 
for schools. The programme focuses on ten important 
global issues:

1. Biodiversity
2. Energy
3. Global Citizenship
4. Healthy Living
5. Litter
6. Marine
7. School Grounds
8. Transport
9. Waste
10. Water
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Some useful links:

https://youngminds.org.uk
https://nopanic.org.uk/
https://mindinbexley.org.uk/
https://www.bexleyvoice.org.uk
https://www.samaritans.org/branches/bexley/
https://www.papyrus-uk.org/
www.childline.org
www.bexleydomesticabuseservices.org.uk

More information on the services these 
organisations provide can be found on the school 
website.

We are launching a support group for 
parents who may be supporting children 
with mental health issues. 

Michelle West, of the charity The Sam West 
Foundation and myself will be holding 
monthly sessions via Google Meet starting 
on Tuesday. 

We are launching the first session to 
coincide with TKAT’s Wellbeing Week (and 
World Wellbeing Week) w/b 21st June 2021. 
Please see flyer for details of how parents 
can sign up.

Theatrical Treat for Years 8 and 9
Year 8 and Year 9's on Thursday 17th June 
2021

It will be an interactive performance based 
on the history of the Blitz in 1940's London. The 
performance draws on parallels of coping with 
the pandemic today and is part of a mental 
health project in schools called Compassion 
Within Crisis, based on looking to history for 
solutions to life changing events.


